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The words fell, and Bill beside him couldn't help but yelled: "Yes, if you are 
really capable, draw a picture too!"

At the same time, the others around were also booing!

"Yes, what's the point of being talking pretty? Show your true ability."

"Yes, draw a picture on the spot!"

"Hehe, I don't think he has the courage."

Everyone said what you said, and so did the king. Taking a deep breath, he said 
to Darryl: "Danny, since everyone has said so, you should also paint a picture. 
Let's take a look at your painting skills."

At this time, the king was also very curious. This Danny is really good at 
painting, or is he bragging.

When the voice fell, the king raised his hand, and someone immediately prepared a
new drawing paper on the drawing table.

Seeing this scene, Abel and Tina were a little bit dumbfounded.

They also felt that Darryl was a bit too public today. Although he is very strong
and has a good command of fighting, but... is he good in painting?

At this moment, Bill slowly walked over and smiled at Darryl lightly: "Danny, 
since you have studied painting so well, you should have a good foundation. Let 
us have a look."

Tomita next to him, stared. The gaze of Darryl also flashed with anger.

I don't know how high u are, I will teach you how to be a good person later.

Huh!

At the same time, many City Lords around him stared at Darryl closely, their eyes
full of joking and mockery.

Dare to compare paintings with Tomita, I don’t know how high he think he is!

At this time, everyone expected that Darryl would not dare to paint on the spot, 
and even if he agreed, he would not be able to paint well.

"Okay."

Under everyone's gaze, Darryl smiled and nodded, then walked to the drawing table
and moved his wrists: "Since everyone wants to see it, then I will draw a 
picture. I haven't painted for a long time. especially not with this kind of pen,
but I will do it!" Darryl said rightly. Before in the mainland of World Universe,
painting was not a brush, but a professional brush, and this was the first time I
used quill pen



Haha..

Hearing this, everyone laughed!

This kid can really brag, if he doesn't, he won't, he said that the pen is not 
good at hand!

The ridicule of everyone, Darryl ignored, his expression was indifferent, picked 
up the feather pen, began to take the paint, and then began to paint on the 
paper.

Darryl's painting was also a landscape map.

At first, everyone around was ridiculed and contemptuous, but gradually, after 
seeing Darryl's paintings, many people closed their mouths after seeing the 
embryonic form.

Um?

The same was true for Tomita. At the beginning, there was always a contemptuous 
smile on his face. After Darryl finished painting, his expression suddenly became
serious, and deep in his heart, he was also a little surprised.

You can see the mountain peaks painted by Darryl. Although there are only a few 
brushstrokes, they are full of artistic conception.

This...

for a while, Bill's heart was shaken, staring at the painting in a daze, 
speechless for a long time.

This person really knows how to paint, and he has such a deep foundation.

At the same time, everyone around was dumbfounded.

The landscape picture in front of me, whether it is artistic conception, charm or
foundation, is more than one level higher than Tomita's painting.

How could this be?

This seemingly inconspicuous guy has such a skill in painting?

Sigh!

Seeing everyone's expressions, Darryl smiled, but secretly heaved a sigh of 
relief!

I haven't drawn for so many years, but I'm not ashamed of it!

Thinking about it, Darryl looked around, finally set his eyes on Tomita, then 
smiled and said: "City Lord Tomita, this is my landscape map, how do you think it
differs from yours?"



"I... ."
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Hearing this, Tomita's face flushed, and he was inexplicably embarrassed. He said
ashamed: "Mr. Danny's painting art is really superior to me. I am really 
convinced!"

Seriously, he bowed his head to Darryl as To be defeated, Tomita felt 10,000 
times reluctant.

But it is an indisputable fact that the landscape maps that he drew in public are
indeed better than their own.

"Tomita..." 

At this moment, Bill was too anxious, but he couldn't speak anymore.

I thought that taking this opportunity today would allow Tomita to suppress 
Danny, but I didn't expect that Tomita, as the number one painter, would be 
defeated by Danny.

quiet!

At this moment, the whole hall was silent.

Everyone's eyes focused on Darryl, including the king!

"Haha!"

At this time, the king was relieved from the exclamation, unable to conceal his 
excitement, and laughed at Darryl: "Yes, yes, this painting by Danny can be 
called the best of the best. Come, hang the painting in the inner hall and keep 
it as a Chinese painting."

"Yes!" A maid quickly responded, and then carefully collected the painting and 
brought it into the inner hall.

Seeing this scene, everyone looked at Darryl's eyes with deep envy.

Especially Tomita, with mixed feelings in his heart.

You know, as the first painter of the Principality of the Sun, Tomita has painted
so many, and he has never had a painting that was regarded as a Chinese painting 
by the king.

"Ha ha.."

At this time, Abel patted Darryl's shoulder with unspeakable excitement and said:
"I really didn't expect that Mr. Danny has such a high level of attainment in 
painting, admire and admire it."



The Tina next to him, The delicate body trembled even more, watching Darryl 
closely, unspeakable worship.

This man is really amazing, he is omnipotent.

"Come!" 

At this time, the king smiled and raised the cup: "We have another great painter 
in the Province of Sun, and we are grateful that we will not be drunk or return 
today."

Hearing this, everyone in the hall held up. Raise the wine glass.

"Your Majesty!"

But at this moment, a messenger rushed in in a panic: "Your Majesty, it's not 
good, Storm City was taken back by the coalition forces, and the Goddess of Light
was also captured!"

What?

Upon hearing this, no matter it was the king or the people around him, there was 
an uproar.

"Impossible!"

Abel was the first to react, frowning: "The Goddess of Light is unfathomable. Who
can catch her?"

The messenger was sweating and said in a panic: "Originally, there was a goddess 
in Storm City. , There is no danger, but the twelve Paladins suddenly 
appeared..."

Twelve Paladins?

Hearing this, Abel's heart was shaken, and he immediately understood something.

Yuri's impersonation of the Goddess of Light was exposed.

At this time, the king was also shocked and looked at Abel: "Oops, Miss Yuri's 
identity has been revealed."

What?

Originally Darryl was very calm, but when she heard Yuri's name, he was taken 
aback.

.....

On the other side, Storm City.

The weather today is not very good, with dark clouds, and the whole sky is gloomy
and gloomy.



At this time, outside of Storm City, a wooden high platform was built.

And around the high platform, hundreds of thousands of coalition forces lined up 
neatly, and not far away, there were many people standing on their feet and 
watching.

The twelve holy knights joined forces to grab Yuri and hand her over to Terry for
disposal. After Terry led the army to occupy Storm City, he immediately ordered 
people to build a high platform to publicly execute Yuri.
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Wow!

At this moment, accompanied by the sound of iron chains, several soldiers were 
seen escorting Yuri out and slowly climbing onto the high platform.

At this moment, Yuri's delicate face showed a bit of indifference, without the 
slightest tension of being captured.

As a fairy conceived in the illusory realm, Yuri is not only kind-hearted, but 
also has a tough personality. She is not afraid of death at all. More 
importantly, Yuri firmly believes that if Darryl is on this road, she will 
definitely come to save herself if he knows the news.

But... after looking for it for so long, there is no news from him!

Is he really in this Roland continent?

Thinking about it, not only a bit of sadness flashed in Yuri's eyes.

Sigh!

Seeing this scene, the onlookers present suddenly focused on Yuri, and there was 
a lot of discussion, some with emotion and some regret.

"Such a beautiful woman, pretending to be the goddess of light!"

"Yes, it's a pity!"

"But I have to say that this woman is really strong. If the twelve paladins didnt
appeared in time, I'm afraid that hundreds of thousands of coalition forces would
have disappeared. , It would have been hard to break Storm City."

Under the discussion, many men couldn't help but look at Yuri, all of them 
straightened.

At this moment, Yuri, even though she was tied up with an iron chain, still 
couldn't conceal her charming temperament, her delicate face and perfect curves. 
Any man could not extricate herself from seeing it.

Facing the strange gazes around, Yuri didn't care at all, but silently stared at 



the sky in the distance.

He is about to be executed, will Darryl appear?

If Darryl was not in this continent, she would die. Anyway, without Darryl's 
company, it would be meaningless to live alone here.

"Everyone!"

At this moment, Terry slowly walked to the high platform, first glanced at Yuri, 
and then looked around the audience loudly: "This woman, posing as the goddess of
light, is extremely sinful. Today, Terry, I am fortunate to have the twelve 
Paladins. mandate  to dispose of this woman witness the presence of you people, 
I'm not killing innocent people, but for good! ".

voice down, Terry looked at the time, waving his hand:" time has come, ready 
execution "!

Wow !

When the voice fell, two soldiers came over, holding hemp rope in their hands, 
preparing to hang Yuri.

In the Roland mainland, the execution of the death penalty rarely uses the method
of beheading, but the use of hanging.

Seeing this, Yuri slowly closed her eyes, feeling desperate in her heart.

Darryl, I hope you are still alive now.

And I can't accompany you from now on.

Sigh!

At this moment, the people watching from a distance saw the scene in front of 
them, all with complex expressions.

Speaking of it, many people feel that it is a pity to hang Yuri, but none of them
rushed out to beg for mercy. You must know that the goddess of light is the god 
of justice believed by the people of Roland mainland and is a spiritual 
sustenance, and this woman fakes the goddess of light. It is blaspheming the 
faith of the entire Roland continent.

In this case, no one sympathized with Yuri.

"Execute!" Terry's eyes were cold, and he said coldly!

When the voice fell, the two soldiers pulled up the rope and prepared to put it 
around Yuri's jade neck.

Hum!

However, at this critical moment, suddenly, I saw the sky not far away, and a 
fiery red figure came quickly, like a meteor.



At the same time, a strong aura fluctuated towards the high platform.

Bang! Bang! Bang!...

Affected by the fluctuation of the breath, whether it was Terry or the soldiers 
on the high platform, their bodies trembled, and it took more than a dozen steps 
to stabilize the figure!

Terry was frightened and angry: "Who is making trouble?" While

shouting angrily, he looked at the fiery red figure.

At the same time, the eyes of everyone present also gathered in the past.
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Hiss!

What a beautiful woman.

At this moment, seeing the other person's face clearly, whether it was Terry or 
the others around, they were all dumbfounded, and at the same time they secretly 
took a breath of cold air.

I saw that it was a woman who came here, a red dress, her body was astonishing, 
her figure was compact, her features were charming, but her body was filled with 
a sense of coldness that could not be blasphemy.

It is Bonnie!

Ever since Darryl left Pearl City, Bonnie has been following his trail. Half a 
day ago, while passing through Storm City, he learned that a woman had been 
arrested as the Goddess of Light. Bonnie didn’t care about it at the time, and 
later learned about this. The woman who faked the goddess of light was called 
Yuri. Bonnie was surprised and rushed over immediately.

"You..." At

this time, Terry was also stunned by Bonnie's beauty, but he quickly reacted and 
shouted: "Who are you?"

Bonnie was too lazy to talk nonsense, and said lightly: " You don't deserve to 
know my name, I want to take this woman away!" After speaking, Bonnie went 
straight to Yuri.

Although she has always been against Yuri, how can she say that she is a fairy 
bred in a too illusory realm. How can she see Yuri being executed by others?

As the voice fell, Bonnie slowly landed on the high platform.

Huh!



Feeling Bonnie's contemptuous gaze, Terry felt a great humiliation. He was angry 
and shouted: "Come here, take her down for me!"

This woman in red clothes is not only defiant, but also wants to take the 
criminals away. Tolerable?

Huh!

When the voice fell, the surrounding soldiers exploded with holy power and rushed
towards Bonnie.

They Overestimated themselves!

Bonnie sneered, and gently raised his jade hand. In a moment, the air on the 
entire high platform twisted and vibrated!

Bang bang bang!

A breath of horror swept through, and the soldiers who rushed up felt a strong 
force coming, one by one was shaken out and fainted to the ground.

What?

Seeing this scene, everyone present was stunned.

This woman is so strong.

At the same time, Terry was also stunned there, panicking inexplicably.

At this time, Bonnie removed the iron chain and twine from Yuri's body, and said 
lightly: "Follow me!" Her tone was indifferent, without the slightest mood swing.

Yuri was stunned and couldn't help but say: "You... why are you saving me?"

In Yuri's memory, Bonnie always wanted to compete with herself, and even wanted 
to get rid of herself many times. Today, he saved himself in public.

"Your life is mine. If you die, you must die in my hands." Bonnie responded 
indifferently, then took Yuri and flew high into the sky.

Mad!

Seeing this, Terry's face turned black, and he shouted: "Stop her, stop them..."

Hearing the order, the surrounding soldiers chased up, but Bonnie's was too fast,
how do they Catch up? In a blink of an eye, Bonnie and Yuri disappeared from 
everyone's sight.

this!

Seeing this scene, the people watching from a distance were suddenly in an 
uproar.

"Who is that woman?"



"So strong."

"Yes, and she looks so beautiful..."

Seeing Yuri being rescued, Terry's face was extremely ugly.

I thought that the woman who pretended to be the goddess of light was dealt with 
in public today, and she could be famous in the Roland Continent, but at a 
critical moment, the person was left and was watched by so many people.

"Your Excellency!"

At this moment, a soldier came over and said cautiously: "What should I do now?"
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Terry is very annoyed, and said with no good mind : "What else can I do? Take 
down the table, and strengthen the guards of Storm City." Everyone was rescued, 
and he lost face, and the execution of the high platform was also useless.

"Yes!"

Hearing this, the soldier hurriedly retreated. After a while, the high platform 
was torn down.

...

On the other side, in the woods dozens of miles northwest of Storm City, Bonnie 
and Yuri slowly landed.

"Bonnie!" 

At the moment of landing, Yuri couldn't help but said: "Thank you, I thought you 
were trapped in the vortex of chaos, so you were all right." When she said this, 
Yuri couldn't tell easy.

I thought I was in a catastrophe this time, but I didn't expect Bonnie to appear 
in time. Although it was not Darryl who had saved her, she was still safe.

Yuri expressed gratitude, but appreciate  did not Bonnie, coldly: "How you wish I
was trapped in a whirlpool of chaos.... without me, you can take Darryl together,
right??"

Thought of Darryl, Bonnie couldn't tell.

The Kunlun in the World Universe Continent before was extremely high. If Darryl 
hadn't pulled himself suddenly, she would not have been drawn into the chaotic 
vortex. A few days ago in Pearl City, I thought that Darryl's could be forced to 
soften, but the gang in Pearl City turned out to be trash. Let him run away 
unexpectedly.

"I..."



Yuri bit her lip gently, and said softly: "Bonnie, don't do this, why have you 
been against Darryl, in fact, he very good."

"Haha!" Bonnie smiled disdainfully. "You like him, of course you can say that 
about him." 
The more Yuri helped Darryl say something nice, the more Bonnie was disgusted.

Huh!

At this moment, Yuri's delicate face flushed all of a sudden, shy and unspeakably
charming.

In the next second, Yuri thought of something and quickly asked: "By the way, do 
you have any news about Darryl?"

"Yes!" Bonnie nodded in response, but her tone was still cold.

Yuri became excited suddenly and couldn't help holding Bonnie's hand: "Where is 
he? Can you take me to see him?" When she said this, Yuri's eyes were full of 
expectation.

In order to find Darryl, Yuri did not hesitate to fake the goddess of light and 
became a sinner in this continent. Now that she finally has news of Darryl, can 
she not be excited.

Sigh!

Seeing Yuri's expression, Bonnie breathed a sigh of relief and smiled: "I can 
tell you where Darryl is, but you have to promise me one condition."

When Bonnie said this, Bonnie looked serious, but his eyes were clear. Kind of 
cunning.

"What are the conditions?" Yuri asked without even thinking about it.

Bonnie smiled slightly: "From now on, you will follow my arrangements. You have 
to do what I ask you to do. If you agree, I will take you to see Darryl. If you 
don’t listen to me, You never see him."

Speaking of which, Bonnie didn't want to threaten Yuri like this, but she was 
very upset to see her caring about Darryl so much.

"This..."

Upon hearing this, Yuri bit her lip tightly, her beautiful face full of tangles.

Bonnie has an evil personality, and if she agrees, she will definitely let 
herself do some bad things.

But if she don't agree, she won't be able to see Darryl.

Seeing Yuri's hesitation, Bonnie had no patience and couldn't help but urged: 
"Have you figured it out, I don't have the patience to spend with you here."



Yuri sighed lightly, and nodded: "Okay, I promise you!"

As long as I can find Darryl, what I do is worth it.

........

At this moment, in Storm City.

Yuri was rescued, the high platform was demolished, and the people onlookers 
dispersed.

At this moment, Terry sat in the lobby of the City Lord's Mansion with a gloomy 
expression, because Yuri was rescued, his anger still remained.


